BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON AUGUST 6th 2019

Approved and signed by Mr Campbell
Present
Mr Campbell (in the chair), Ms Tuer, Mr Hughes

Mr Shave

1 parishioner

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

119.1 Apologies for absence

Mrs Harker (EDC) – another meeting to attend.

119.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

119.3 Co-options.

Mr Shave was co-opted unanimously. He signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

Mr Salway was co-opted unanimously in absentia.

Ms Tuer, having been absent from the last meeting, signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

119.4 Minutes of the meetings held on May 14th
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Campbell.

119.5 Public comments and concerns.

Mr Jones, parishioner, asked about the possibility of  domestic green waste bins being provided to residents of Burnbanks and Bampton. This would be referred to Mrs Harker, EDC councillor.

It was reported that there was a broken fence post and gate on the Millennium footpath and a broken tree branch overhanging the path between the hall and the Black Bridge. Mr Campbell would follow up.

There was some discussion about the mowing and strimming of verges and it was agreed that some areas should be left uncut for wild flowers etc. Further discussion and decisions were deferred until after the current growing season.

119.6 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.

EDC and LDNPA not present.

CCC – Mr Hughes had nothing to report.

119.7 Finance.

Bank balances;-  Current account at 31/5/19  9984.65

                                                             1/7/19    9838.65

                             Business reserve at 31/5/19 1003.74

                                                             1/7/19    1003.89

                                                              1/8/19   1004.07

Mr Campbell signed the statements.

All cheques issued since the last meeting had been cleared.

Interest added to the business reserve account – 0.50

Accounts to be paid;-  Clerk’s salary     400.00

                                      Hall- meetings      52.00t
                                      C. Cant –w’site   200.00

                                      EDC- election     105.00 
                                      Church clock       250.00   - grant agreed at previous meeting.     

                                                                   1007.00
Payments were authorized and cheques signed by Mr Campbell and Mr Hughes.

In current account following clearance;-  8831.65

b) The Clerk reported that the certificate of exemption from external audit had been accepted by the external auditor. The certificate and notice of conclusion of audit had been displayed and put onto the website as required by GDPR.
c) Privacy notice.

The privacy notice required by GDPR drawn up by the clerk was agreed and would be put onto the website.
 119.8 Setterah Park plans.
A public meeting with Mr Bliss, Estate Manager for Lowther, had been held and Mr Campbell would attend a further meeting with him and Mr Heritage to see the computer modelling of the scheme.

The Clerk would  thank Mr Bliss for coming to speak and would emphasize that there was interest and some concern over the plans in the parish and that the council would represent the interests of the parish when responding to the plans when the application was put forward. 

119.9 Adoption of play area.
A suggestion had been made by EDC that councils might adopt responsibility for playgrounds in their parishes. After some discussion it was agreed that the playground would not be adopted and that EDC should maintain responsibility.

119.10 Updates on matters discussed at previous meetings.
a) Footway lighting.

Mr Dyke not present to report.
 

Mr Campbell would check on the status of the non-adopted lights.

b)Boon Day report.
Ms Tuer reported that it had not been well attended but had been successful in the work done. A volunteer had offered to maintain the willow tunnel in the playground. It was agreed that a similar event should be held earlier in future years.

c) Notice boards.

The new board at the Memorial Hall is in place.

It was reported that the board at Butterwick is accessible again.

d) Seat and bus shelter inspections.

A book had been supplied for inspection reports.

119.11 Planning.
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                                         Single storey side extension and front porch.

119.12 Councillors’ concerns.
It was suggested that councillors should have a look at the work being carried out at Fieldgate to ensure that it conformed to the approved plans.

119.13. Items for the next agenda.

Review of the grass contract.

119.14 Date of the next meeting.
Tuesday September 17th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.45pm.
